
GRAND KNIGHT’S MESSAGE 
 

From the Grand Knight…….. 
 
At the September Business Meeting we will be voting on the Council’s acquisition of General Liability Insurance from 
the Illinois State Council.  This insurance policy offered covers the Squires and the Ladies Auxiliary also.  Please go to 
the Illinois State Council - Knights of Columbus website for additional information.  The letter on the site is not the 
same letter I recently received.   
 
Holy Rosary Council is seeking officers for the following positions: 

Outside Guard (an elected position). 
Lecturer (appointed by the Grand Knight). 
Church Director (appointed by the Grand Knight). 

If you interested in any of these positions, please contact me at (H) 847-368-0321 or (O) 847-632-1903. 
 
Supreme has asked that all Grand Knights encourage members to have annuities and/or insurance through the 
Knights.  Please consider insurance.  Contact the Field Agent, Ed Wending if you are interested or have any ques-
tions. 
 
Membership Cards – All Knights entering the chamber for Business Meetings MUST have their membership cards 
reviewed by the Outside Guards prior to entering the chamber.  This is a rule of the order and is mandated by the Su-
preme Council.  If you do not have your membership card on you, the Financial Secretary must vouch for you as a 
member in good standing.  If membership cannot be proven, you are to leave the building. 
 
Remember that ANYONE dealing with children must participate in Virtus training as required by the Archdiocese of 
Chicago.  This includes adults involved with the Squires, spelling bee, free throw contest, etc.  For a listing of loca-
tions offering the training, please go to virtusonline.org. 
 
The next Poker event, benefiting the Holy Rosary Charity fund will take place on September 27, 2014 at the 15. N. 
Hickory Rental Hall.  If you are interested in volunteering, please see Scott Baxendale. 
 
Monday Nite Football starts up in September.  All are invited so bring your family, neighbors, prospective Knights, 
and/or anyone who wants to come out and cheer for their favorite team. 
 
The Home Corporation elections will take place immediately after the Business Meeting on  
September  4, 2014.   As stockholders of the Home Corporation, you have the right to vote for the candidates (only 4) 
of your choice.  You must have your Membership Card as issued to you by the Financial Secretary for the current cal-
endar year.  Come out and vote!!! 
 
Vivat Jesus! 
Michael McNicholas 
Grand Knight 
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Deputy Grand Knight’s Report                                                                         

Dear Friends, 
 
At the August business meeting, the Charity Committee recommended three petitions for donations. The two requests were 
made by Respect Life Chairman, Jim McPherrin. The first was a donation request for $50.00 for Speak Out Illinois. This is a 
multi-denominational, pro-life organization that sponsors numerous defense of life events. The second was a request for $150.00 
for the Pro-Life Action League. The donation will be used by the organization to offset the costs of the “Face the Truth Tour”, 
which provides a dynamic and courageous stance in the defense of life. Both of these recommendations were approved by the 
membership at the business meeting 
 
The third request was for a $120.00 donation to the Foundation for Children in Need (FCN). This request was sponsored by the 
Committee Chairman and was a direct result of the July social meeting speaker, Brian Reynolds. Mr. Reynolds is the National 
Development and Outreach Director for FCN and their office is located at St. James Parish in Arlington Heights. The $120.00 
will support education and health benefits for one child in India for 6 months. This donation was also approved by the member-
ship at the meeting 
 
Once again, thank you to all the Knights, family and friends who donated their time on July 5 at Frontier Days. Holy Rosary 
Council 4483 has received a check in the amount of $666.75 for our efforts. 
 
Please remember that 2014 ID Drive parish collections at the churches before and after masses will take place on September 13 
and 14. Parish Reps.(St. James- Mike Harte, St. Colette- PGK Mark Stasny, St. Edna- Brian Marier and Our Lady of the Wayside
- PGK Scott Baxendale)  will coordinate. This year we will also have Tootsie Rolls banks filled with candy available for $5.00 
each. 
 
I am extremely pleased to announce that PGK and ID Drive guru, Tom Lazzara, has once again offered (for the bargain price of 
some quality donuts from Spunky Dunkers) to not only accept our shipment from Tootsie Roll, but to also run the money and 
assignment room during our train station, street corner and merchant solicitations on September 19th and 20th. Several of you 
have already signed up for one or both days, for those that haven’t had the chance, please consider signing up to volunteer some 
time for this very worthy cause (each hour of solicitation time equals an estimated $60.00 to the ID Drive). Signup sheets will be 
at meetings and events prior to the drive, or send me an email and let me know when you want to work 
(scuba24@wideopenwest.com).  
 
School has (or is about to) start, please watch out for children and drive carefully. 
  
Fraternally yours, 
Deputy Grand Knight Ray Cordell 

Warden’s Report  
 
At the August 7 First Degree we welcomed three new members!  Please take the time to introduce yourself and get to 
know these gentlemen. 

We have high recruiting goals for this year, so please recruit a new member!  You need not "hard sell" any potential 
Knights, so please feel free to give them my contact information, or the Field Agent's contact information, or pass 
their information along to us, and we will contact them.  Also, our social events and service activities are open to eve-
ryone, so a great way to introduce potential Knights to the council is to bring them to a social meeting, the ID Drive 
Kickoff BBQ, any Monday Night Football game, and to ask them to help collect donations and hand out Tootsie 
Rolls at a parish, train station, or street corner.   

By now, most members should have received a book of raffle tickets for the Annual Vocation Raffle.  Please help to 
support our seminarians by purchasing this ticket book ($15) and returning your payment with the books (completely 
filled out with your contact information on EACH STUB) to the hall.  The top prize is $10,000, but you have to be 
"in it to win it!"   

Fraternally,                     
Mike Harte, Warden, mikeharte.95@gmail.com  

mailto:scuba24@wideopenwest.com
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Chaplain’s Report 
 

As Husbands, Fathers and Grandfathers we have certain responsibilities; protector, provider, counselor and many other related 
titles. Because of our human frailty we can perform these task well or, in some cases, we can fall short of expectations at times. 
At difficult times, during periods of unemployment, sickness or stress, we can all feel like there was more we could or should 
have said or done. 
If you read that last sentence again, you’ll notice that it lacks something. “We can feel”, “We could or should have said or done”. 
Reliance upon our own facilities and abilities is kind of like rowing a boat with one oar. All we accomplish is going around in cir-
cles. While we are made in God’s image, that does not make us God. He knows our limitations and so should we, “For human 
beings this is impossible, but for God all things are possible.” (Matt 19:26) 
I recently ran across a prayer by Archbishop Romero titled “A Step along the Way” which opened my mind and heart and helped 
me put this in perspective. 
 
“It helps, now and then, to step back and take a long view. 
The kingdom in not only beyond our efforts, it’s even beyond our vision. 
We accomplish in our lifetime only a tiny fraction of the magnificent enterprise that is God’s work. Nothing we do is complete, which is a way of saying 
that the Kingdom always lies beyond us. 
No statement says all that could be said. 
No prayer fully expresses our faith. 
No confession bring perfection. 
No pastoral visit brings wholeness. 
We plant the seed that will one day grow. 
We water seeds already planted, knowing that they hold future promise. 
We cannot do everything, and there is a sense of liberation in realizing that. 
What we do may be incomplete but, it is a beginning, a step along the way, an opportunity for the Lord’s grace to enter and do the rest. 
We may never see the end results, but that is the difference between the master builder and the worker. We are the workers, not the master builder; min-
isters, not messiahs. 
We are prophets of a future not our own”. 
 
Let us continue to be a light to the nations as we work to build God’s kingdom and remember that, in our human weakness 
God’s raises us up because, “With God all things are possible”. 
 

Peace and Blessing  
Deacon Joseph Yannotta 

Chancellor’s Report 

At our social meeting in September, we are planning on having guest speaker from Special Olympics.  If it is anything 
like last years representative it will be a heart warming evening.  This event is open to all family members. So come on 
out and enjoy the evening.  

Monday Night Football kicks off  Monday September 8th at 6:00PM  Join us every Monday night during the NFL sea-
son. Watch the game on our large screens. $5.00 covers Tap Beer, Soda, Snacks and a good time.  All are wel-
come.   This is a great opportunity to bring a friend that may be interested in joining out organization.   
 
Schedule: 
September 8th:    Kick off 6:10PM  New York Giants VS Detroit  
September 15th:   Kick off 7:30 PM  Philidelphia VS Indianapolis 
September 22nd:  Kick off 7:30 PM  Chicago VS New York Jets 
September 29th:  Kick off 7:30 PM  New England Vs Kansas City 
October 6th:  Kick off 7:30PM  Seattle VS Washington 

Vivat Jesus 
 
Brian Marier  



FOR ALL THE LADIES 
 

LADIES BUNCO NIGHT 
 

The Holy Rosary Ladies Auxiliary invites all women and their friends to join us for a BUNCO party on   
 Friday evening, October 24 at 7:00 pm at 15 North Hickory Rental Hall. 

 

We will have refreshments while playing Bunco with dessert and coffee afterward. 
 Prizes and a 50/50 raffle will be awarded at the end of the evening.  

Cost of the evening is $7.00 per person.  (Must be 18 or older to play) 
Please R.S.V.P. by October 17th to one of the following: 

Pat Sordyl:  847-394-3307 or ssrvs1@aol.com 
Sue McMahon: 847-391-5073 or mcmahonmath@yahoo.com 

 

Another upcoming event is the  
  Shopping Extravaganza: Saturday, November 1st 9am – 3 pm.   
          Bakers, crafters and volunteers are needed. 

Pro-Life Rosary   

Please join us at the hall for our Pro-Life 
Rosary every second Wednesday of the 
month at 7:30 PM. For more information 
contact Jim or Sue McPherrin at 847-506-
1618. 

August Lucky 
Bucks  

    Ted Kesteloot 
 

Delores/Robert Domas 
 
Andy Devery 

HALL RENTAL 
Planning a party for your friends or a family member?                

How about a baptism or reunion? 
Do you need a place for a corporate function, awards 
ceremony, retirement party, or just a general meeting? 

15 N. Hickory Rental Hall 
Plenty of space!   Fully stocked bar!  Great packages!  

Outstanding staff! 

Home Corporation  

The Home Corporation has four openings on the Board of Directors, each for a three (3) year term.  The elections will be held on Sep-
tember 4, 2014 AFTER the Council Business Meeting.  The candidates are, in alphabetical order: 
Robert Amend 
Mark Berberick 
Angelo Cozzarelli 
Tarry Hoskins 
Thomas Moriarty 
Thomas Reed 
Mark Stastny 
 
For more information, contact Bob Koscielniak at 847-840-1174 or at mcsinc12@comcast.net 
 

*****AS STOCKHOLDERS, EACH OF YOU IS ENCOURAGED TO COME OUT AND VOTE FOR YOUR  
TOP FOUR CANDIDATES***** 

Fall Clearbrook Dinner Dance 

The Fall Clearbrook Dinner Dance will be held on October 3rd. 
 

We will need the help of many Knights, Ladies Auxiliary members and students to serve our guests, help cleanup, socialize and dance, 
with our guests, after the dinner. We will have approximately 125 guests and staff, from Clearbrook, of which approximately 45 will be 
wheel chair bound.  We'll need approximately 20 to 25 Knights and Ladies Auxiliary members, along with our student volunteers, to 

give our friends, from Clearbrook, another memorable evening.  
Our guests will begin arriving at 5:45 PM. Any volunteers, who would like to greet and serve, should be at the hall by 5:15. We'll need a 
few volunteers to arrive at 4:45 to put on the table clothes. We'll also need a few Knights to set up the tables and chairs after the busi-

ness meeting on Thursday, Oct 2nd.  Your help, in this regard, will be greatly appreciated.  
 

Let's show our guests a really good time. Be a part of the Fall Dinner Dance crew, and have a good time, yourselves, as well.  
Plan to be there, you won't regret it! 

mailto:ssrvs1@aol.com
mailto:mcmahonmath@yahoo.com
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Remember in Prayer       
 

Let us keep all of the following in our Prayers 
 

Ray & Gloria Check  Dick Clark Marilyn Dockus   Tom Durand  Joe Elsey Bob Gaudio 
Pat Hansen   Don Hecht Tom Lazzara  Tony Mack  Cathy Morrow  
Bill Reinert   Paul Schmidt Tony Sulla  Eddie Tischler  Family of Mae Gallagher 
Family of Don Hoeg  Family of Dottie Pietras   Family of Jim Stearns Family of Joseph Vermiglio
  
Please pray for the thousands of innocent babies who will be killed in the US, this month, by abortions,  for our United States Mili-
tary troops in harm’s way, the victims of natural disasters, peace and all deceased Knights and their families. 
  

TO BE ADDED OR DELETED FROM PRAYER LIST 
Contact Brother Deacon Joseph at    jyannotta@comcast.net 

 
Remember All deceased Knights and their families 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

   1 
 

2 
Business Meeting       

7:30 P.M.   
 

3 
Clearbrook Dance 

6:30 PM 

4 

5 6 
Monday Night  Foot-

ball 
Seattle Seahawks at 

Washington Redskins 
 

7 
Squires Meeting 

6:30 P.M. 

 
 

8 
Pro-Life Rosary 

7:30 P.M. 
 
 

9 
Sword & Baldric 

7:30 P.M. 
Produce Mobile at        

St. Edna 
 

10 
 

11 
Sword & Baldric 
Spaghetti Dinner 

 

12 13 
Columbus Day Mass 

and Refreshments 
Monday Night  Foot-

ball 
San Francisco 49ers 
at St. Louis Rams 

14 
 
 

15 16 
Social Meeting 

7:30 P.M. 

17 
 

18 
 

19 
 

20 
Monday Night Foot-

ball  
Houston Texans at 
Pittsburgh Steelers 

21 
Seton Assembly  

7:30 P.M. 
 
 

22 
 

23 
Charity Meeting 7:00 

P.M. 
Officers’ Meeting 

7:30 P.M. 

 
 

24 
Ladies Auxialiary 
Bunco at the Hall  

6:00 PM—10:00 PM 
 

25 
 

26 27 
Monday Night 

Football 
Washington Redskins at 

Dallas Cowboys 
 

28 
Building  Corp. 

Meeting 
7:15 P.M. 

29 30 

Charity Meeting    
7:00 P.M. 

Officers’ Meeting 
7:30 P.M. 

31  

October Calendar of Events 

Have You Insured Your Most Valuable Asset?  

Is your income protected if you become sick or injured and cannot work? Your ability to work and earn an income is your most 
valuable asset. Yet a disability could prevent you from earning that income. Just one year of a disability could eliminate your sav-
ings.   Income Armor, an individual disability income insurance product from the Knights of Columbus, should be a key part of 
your overall financial plan and family’s protection.  If you are ill or injured, Income Armor provides tax-free monthly benefits to 
help you meet living expenses and maintain you and your family’s standard of living. Your monthly benefits help you pay your 
mortgage and other monthly bills, while your savings and retirement assets remain intact.  

In short, if you have a job and don’t have a way to protect that paycheck, you should seriously consider Income Armor today. I 
look forward to meeting with you.  

Edward Wendling                                                                                                
(847) 305-4515 Edward.Wendling@KofC.org 

mailto:jyannotta@comcast.net
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September Calendar of Events 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 1 
Labor Day 

2 
Squires Meeting 

6:30 P.M. 

3 
 

4 
Business Meeting       

7:30 P.M.   
 

5 6 

7 8 
Monday Night  Foot-

ball 
New York Giants at 
Arizona Cardinals 

 

9 
 

10 
Pro-Life Rosary 

7:30 P.M. 
 
 

11 
Sword & Baldric 

7:30 P.M. 
Produce Mobile at        

St. Collette 
 

12 
 

13 
 

14 15 
Monday Night  Foot-

ball 
Philadelphia Eagles 
at Indianapolis Colts 

16 
Seton Assembly  

7:30 P.M. 
 
 

17 18 
Social Meeting 

7:30 P.M. 

19 
ID Drive 

 

20 
ID Drive 

 
 

21 
 

22 
Monday Night Foot-

ball  
Chicago Bears at 
New York Giants 

23 
 

24 
 

25 
Charity Meeting 7:00 

P.M. 
Officers’ Meeting 

7:30 P.M. 

 
 

26 
 

27 
Council Poker 

 

28 29 
Monday Night 

Football 
New England Patrio9ts 
at Kansas City Chiefs 

 

30 
Building  Corp. 

Meeting 
7:15 P.M. 

    


